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October 20, 2015 
Meeting Minutes 

 
OFFICERS PRESENT: 

 
Board Members 

 
President:       Lamberto Montano 
1st Vice President:      Rudy Baltazar 
2nd Vice President:      Tony Rico 
Registrar:       Denise Diaz 
Treasurer:       Norma Munoz 
Secretary:                  Jana Gabby 
Head Coach:       Daniel Ortiz 
Head Referee:       Chava Torres 
Fields and Equipment:     Bob Baclig 
Public Relations:      Charles King 
Comp Coordinator:      Martin Mercado--Absent 
U6 Coordinator:      Lamberto Montano 
Snack Bar:       Vacant 
 
Guests: None   
 
CALLED TO ORDER: 
 
Meeting was called to order by Lamberto at 7:43 pm.    
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
 
The minutes from the September meeting were reviewed. Motion made to approve by Chava, 
second by Bob.  A vote was taken.  All were in favor.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 

REPORTS 
 

PRESIDENT: SYSL meeting was held in Davis, Lamberto and David Espinoza attended. SYSL 
reported that they still have no treasurer so they hired an accounting firm. This will cost the 
SYSL approximately $1,000. SYSL received a few complaints about scores being run up at 
games. Coaches were contacted to let them know that they should play around with their line up 
when a score gets ran up. No dogs at the park and especially if a game is being held at a school 
(Sacramento games). The city of Dixon is also asking that we not bring dogs during games. 
 
The head referee from SYSL reported that they would like to see age appropriate refs for games 
and they are asking refs to monitor the end of game hand shake. The referees are also being 
told that they need to be refereeing in English just to eliminate confusion and preferential 
treatment.  
 
There are some coaches that are not playing each player ½ the game. If there is a legitimate 
reason that the child is not playing (behavior issues at practice) then the coach needs to tell the 
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referees prior to the game. If nothing is done ahead of time then ref needs to report 
to the league on the game card and the coach will be reprimanded by league.  

 
2016-17 all new United States Soccer rules will kick in and we anticipate a lot of change as a 
result.  
 
There are two upcoming tournaments: Ernie Hazeltine and the District Six Cup. The club would 
like to encourage teams to sign up. 
 
1st VICE PRESIDENT:  No report 
 
2ND VICE PRESIDENT:  No report 
 
REGISTRAR: No report  
 
TREASURER:  Norma reported account balances as of September 30th. Comp $8,587.51 and 
Rec: $55,331.99.   
 
SECRETARY:  No report 
 
HEAD COACH:  Report that a coach used non-Dixon league uniforms at a tournament. 
Discussion about proper protocol when this happens. Coaches will be contacted.    
 
HEAD REFEREE:  There are some coaches getting out of hand and talking back to, and 
intimidating, the referees. Chava feels that the refs need to be more firm and not be intimidated 
and afraid to card a parent or a coach. Chava is communicating to the referees that they need 
to control the field from the beginning of the game. The referees should be able to use the 
yellow card as a warning. Suggestions to have refs talk to both coaches prior to start of game.  
    
SNACK BAR:   Vacant 
 
FIELDS AND EQUIPMENT:  Going to line the fields again before start of 2nd half of season. 
 
PUBLIC RELATIONS: No report 
 
COMP: No report--Absent 
 
U-6 COORDINATOR: Lamberto will be sending out letters to the sponsors and pay the 
referees. 
 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 

1. Referee concerns: Same as above. There was a Sunday comp game that got out of 
control. Girls got in fight and were thrown out. Parent was sent off but did not leave. 
 

2. 2nd half season: The re-seeding of the teams for the 2nd half of the season has led to 
more competitive games.  

 
3. Uniforms: Players need to be wearing Dixon Club approved uniforms. 
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4. 2015 recruitment dinner: Discussed ideas for a location, either restaurant or 
a board members home. Lamberto asked Rudy if he would be willing to host 

and Rudy will be getting back to us. There was a motion from Chava for a $800 budget. 
Bob seconds. Motion granted. 

 
5. Field info: Hall Park and the lights are available on Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 

5:30-8 p.m. 
 

OLD BUSINESS: 
 

1. Comp Halloween party: Party spot is no longer available and the party must be moved 
as soon as possible. Chava went to Old Vet’s Hall but needs to get contract signed 
ASAP if that is what they need to do. The party is to be held on October 30th and they 
are requesting a board presence.  
 
 
 

OPEN DISCUSSION:   
 

1. None 
 
GOOD OF THE GAME: 
  
3 Dixon teams at Land Park Tournament that did really well 

 Bob’s team got 2nd 
 Pumas got 4th  
 Thunder got 3rd  

 
ADJOURNMENT: 

 
Bob made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Lamb seconded the motion.  All voted in favor.  
The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 pm.  
 
 


